
  

BROCKWORTH PARISH 
Welcome to the Brockworth Council pages of the magazine.  We hope you enjoy 
reading these pages and receiving information about Brockworth village and 
events that are taking place in Brockworth.   
 
Please send your stories, articles or information about Brockworth to the Clerk at 
Brockworth Parish Council so that we can include in the next edition of the 
magazine.  The deadline for the next edition is 11th January 2016, and the 
magazines will be delivered at the start of February.  For advertising requests, 
please contact the publishers of the magazine (details inside front cover page). 

 

News from Brockworth Parish Council 
In the past two months, the parish council has met twice as a full council and will 
be having personnel committee and building management committee meetings in 
November. 
 
Following the parish elections in May, the Council still has 3 vacancies to be filled 
by co-option. 1 vacancy in the Glebe Ward and 2 vacancies in the Westfield Ward, 
we would welcome applications. 
 
The council has successfully found a new administrator for the community centre 
and warmly welcomes our latest member to the team. Miss Julie McMahon 
joined us in mid-October and is already making a great impression on the regular 
faces that visit us here. 
 
At the meeting on the 7th October, the council agreed to continue their support 
for youth programs in Brockworth and granted £10,000 to assist during the 
2016/17 financial year. Discussions also took place about the increase in dog 
fouling in our parks and play areas. The council suggested looking at 
implementing some orders restricting some public areas such as football pitches 
and children’s play areas to either be ‘dogs on leads’ or ‘dog free’ zones. 
Feedback and your thoughts on this subject would be greatly appreciated and the 
council invite you to share your comments with them. Please contact the clerk at 
clerk@brockworth-pc.gov.uk 

 

At the meeting on the 4th of November, the council met the new Community 
Funding Officer from Tewkesbury Borough Council, Ms Martha Mundy. Ms Mundy 
explained how she is able to assist with finding funding for local projects. The 
council also welcomed the new neighbourhood officers for Brockworth. PC Ash 
Shingler and PCSO Kevin Rees will be in Brockworth regularly and the council were 
delighted to hear of their presence in the community. 

  

The staff of the council will be decorating a tree at Saint George’s Church for their 
annual Christmas tree festival. This year we have decided to raise awareness for a 
good cause and have chosen to create a purple themed tree for Epilepsy 

Awareness. We will have star ornaments in the reception area in the community 
centre for anyone who would like to write a thought for a friend or loved one 
living with epilepsy. Some of the students at Brockworth Primary Academy will be 
making ornaments to help out to! 
 
For the full minutes of meetings, Council Minutes are available on our website 
after they have been approved by the Parish Council.  If you would like a copy of 
the council minutes but are unable to access them on our website (at 
www.brockworth-pc.gov.uk) please call the Clerk on 01452 863123 and she will 
send you a copy of the latest published minutes.  Members of the public are very 
welcome to Council meetings, which take place on the first Wednesday of each 
month at 7pm at Brockworth Community Centre.  Please check the website for 
any meeting date amendments. 
Brockworth Parish Council Offices are open Monday to Friday 9am to 2pm 

and are located in the Brockworth Community Centre on Court Road.  

Telephone 01452 863123 or email clerk@brockworth-pc.gov.uk  

 
 

 

The Citizens Advice Bureau 
provides an advice session on 
Tuesday afternoons 1.30 to 
4.30pm at Brockworth 
Community Centre (please 
contact 01452 863123 to make 
an appointment).  We apologise 
but due to funding restrictions, 
we are only able help those from 
Brockworth parish.   
 

Come and talk to advisors about Housing, Debt, Benefits, 
Employment, Discrimination, Family matters and much more.  

Please see www.adviceguide.org.uk for further advice and 
guidance. 
 



  

 
BROCKWORTH 

COMMUNITY CENTRE  

COFFEE SHOP 

 
Why not pop into our popular coffee shop at 
Brockworth Community Centre? You will be 
welcomed by our friendly catering staff and it’s a 
great way to socialise with friends or just relax 
and unwind by yourself. 

We offer a wide selection of hot and cold drinks, as well as a range of 
tempting cakes, all baked fresh on site by Jane, our kitchen manager.  
Lunchtime specials are available every day and we are now doing ALL 
DAY BREAKFAST. 

Coffee Shop Opening Times: 

Monday - Friday 10am-3pm 
 

    

COMMUNITY CENTRE OPENING HOURS 

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR 2015/16: 

Closed from 1pm 24/12/2015 

Open 30/12/2015 

Closed 01/01/2016  

Open 04/01/201 

  

 

FRIDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 

Every Friday from 11:30am to 1:45pm 

Open to Residents over the age of 60. 

Come and relax with friends and enjoy a main 

course, sweet and refreshment for just 

£4.00  

To sign up and/or get more details contact 

the Community Centre at 01452 863123 or 

admin@brockworth-pc.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 



  

 
REGULAR ACTIVITES AT BROCKWORTH COMMUNITY CENTRE 

Contact admin@brockworth-pc.gov.uk  or telephone 01452 863123. 
 Time Activity Venue 

11.00-12.00noon Line Dancing (Beginners) Main Hall 

12.00-1.00pm Charleston Fitness Main Hall Monday 

7.30-8.30pm Pregnancy Yoga Main Hall 

9.00am-12noon Tewkesbury Borough Council  

9.45-10.45am Yoga and Relaxation Classes Main Hall 

1.30-2.30pm Village & Community Agents Foyer 

1.30-4.30pm CAB Service(Free to Brockworth 
Residents) 

 

1.30-3.00pm Line Dancing (Intermediate) Main Hall 

Tuesday 

7.15-9.15pm Bible Seminar Main Hall 

9.30-10.30am Body Conditioning Main Hall 

11.00-12.00noon Parents & Toddlers Coffee Morning Main Hall 

2.00-4.00pm Linda’s Tea Dance (fortnightly) Main Hall 
Wednesday 

7.00-8.00pm  Relaxation for Busy Mums           (last 
Wednesday of every month) Main Hall 

10am-12.30pm Art Class Main Hall 

2pm Weekly walking group  

2.00-4.00pm Tewkesbury Borough Council  
Thursday 

8pm-10pm Line Dancing Main Hall 

10.00am-12pm Creative Writing Class Meeting Room 
Friday 

12.00-2.00pm Luncheon Club Main Hall 

Saturday 9.00-11.00am Finesteps Main Hall 

Sunday 10.30-12.30pm Cornerstone Church Main Hall 

 
 

  

 
LITTLE GEMS 

UNDER 5s 

PRE-SCHOOL 

DO YOU NEED A CHILDCARE SETTING 
FOR YOUR CHILD? 

 

We have places available for children from 2 to school age 

 

Fully qualified friendly staff with qualifications ranging 

From level 2, 3 to BA in Early Children Studies 

 

New for 2*, nursery funding and kiddivouchers welcomed 

 

£7.50 PER SESSION** 
 

OPENING HOURS: MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9:30-12:30 
 

OFSTED RATED GOOD FEBRUARY 2015 

 

07599 924010 / 07506 175199 OR 01452 547567 AND ASK FOR 

EMMA OR DEBBIE 

 
*SUBJECT TO CERTAIN CRITERIA 

** UNLESS ENTITLED TO ABOVE FUNDING 

 

 
LITTLE GEMS UNDER FIVES PRESCHOOL OFSTED NO: 101501 

SCOUT HALL 

CLYDE ROAD 

BROCKWORTH 

GLOUCESTER 

GL3 4JN 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

SAN ‘N’ TONESAN ‘N’ TONESAN ‘N’ TONESAN ‘N’ TONE    
LINE DANCINGLINE DANCINGLINE DANCINGLINE DANCING    

    
Come and enjoy dancing 

Beginners Class @ Brockworth 
Community Centre 
Monday morning 
11am to 12pm 

 
Improvers Class @ Brockworth 

Community Centre 
Tuesday afternoon 

1.30pm to 3pm 
 

Tel: 01452 617430 

  

 

Body Conditioning Class 
Fun, Friendly Class 

 
All ages welcome 

Wednesdays 9.30am 
 

Brockworth Community Centre 
Court Rd Brockworth 

 
Tel: Jane 07939 808664 for more information 

 
'You’re never too old to try something new' 

 
 



  

THURSDAY WALKS FOR HEALTH    

We meet at 2pm on Thursdays at the Brockworth 
Community Centre, Court Road, Brockworth.  The 
duration of the walk is normally 30 minutes to 60 
minutes.  Do come along and join us – all are welcome. 

 
There is normally a longer walk on the 1st Saturday in the month.  
We meet at Brockworth Library.  For further details please contact 
Fiona Miles 01452 864345 or Ken Duke 01452 610281. 
 
If you enjoy walking for pleasure, why not try one of 
Brockworth’s circular routes?  There are leaflets 
available in the community centre and offer a 
variety of walk lengths.  The walks are not suitable 
for pushchairs, and can be muddy at various times 
of the year but are okay if you’re wearing sturdy footwear.  
 

 
 

 
Latest news Save Brockworth Green Belt in 

association with Brockworth Parish Council. 

Just to inform you all that we have received a 
communication from the case officer 

concerning the Brockworth application inquiry. 
The inspector will be presenting her report and conclusions to the Secretary 
of State, Greg Clark, in December. The SOS will then make a final decision 
which is expected on or before 22nd Feb. 
I have written to Laurence Robertson about the expected decision date. He 
is lobbying for protection of the Green Belt in line with the Governments 
manifesto promises. 
As soon as we know anything we will let you know. 

www.tewkesbury.gov.uk  Go to planning........ search: 12/01256/O 

 
 

  

 
The Language Cafe  
was launched in September at The Brock (Behind the Brockworth library), 
where we meet every other Thursday from 7:30 until 9pm. 
 
This is a free service we are offering to those in the local 
community who feel lonely or disconnected due to a lack of confidence 
or skills in spoken English.  We have some teaching and lots of 
conversation about different things, for example: where we live, what 
we do in our free time and what to say and do at the doctors.  
 
Our meetings are lots of fun and include refreshments and cake - all 
free!  If English is not your first language and you would like to improve 
your skills, please come along - you will meet other people from 
different countries and be able to practice speaking with english-
speakers too. 
 
Just turn up on the next evening of 10 December or contact 
debi@ccbrockworth.org.uk for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 

  

 

 

Beavers    from 6 years to 8 years 

Cubs          from 8 years to 10+years 

Scouts       from 10+ years to 14+ years 

Explorers    from 14+ years to 18 years 

Leaders/Helpers                from 18 UPWARDS 

If you would like to join us, learn and experience some life changing skills, 
have great fun at the same time we currently have spaces for all sections 
and don’t forget scouting is not just for boy’s, girls have been welcome since 
2004! 
We also welcome adult help as leaders or just some occasional help when 
you can, its great fun and a good opportunity to gain experience working 
with some great children, especially if you are planning to foster or adopt. 

 
     For more information or to enquire about the hire of our 

Hall, please contact  
brockworthscoutgroup@gmail.com . 

     Group Scout Contact – Simon Jefferies – 08450 949716 

      
The 29th Brockworth Scout Group have been running since 1938, are an 
active part of Brockworth community and can often be seen out and 
about especially during the summer months. 
We also are willing participants to help out on community projects and 
are regularly seen (if not heard) delivering the magazine for Brockworth 
Parish Council. 
 
Our hall is also available to hire please enquire for details and availability  

 
Give it a Go!  



  

 

 

  

    

 
 

 



  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

Brockworth Children's Centre 01452 863617 

Brockworth Doctors (Abbotswood) 01452 862247 

Brockworth Hedgehog Rescue 01452 548301 

Brockworth Library 01452 862730 

Brockworth Parish Council 01452 863123 

Brockworth Primary Academy 01452 862809 

Brockworth Sports Centre 01452 863518 

Castle Hill Primary School 01452 863380 

Coopers Edge School 01452 612038 

Mid Glos Indoor Bowling Club 01452 619073 

Millbrook Academy 01452 863372 

Police (non-urgent) 101 

Gloucestershire County Council – to report street 

lighting issues, road and public right of way problems 
08000 514 514 

St George's Church 01452 550554 

St Patrick's Church 01452 862709 

Tewkesbury Borough Council – refuse collections, fly 

tipping, bulky waste collections etc 

01684 272364 

(01684 295010 

for switchboard) 

United Reform Church 01452 862621 

 

 
 

  

 
BUS INFORMATION 

 

Readers are reminded that senior bus passes can be used before 
9am on the Cirencester bus – it returns from outside the Cornhall at 
Cirencester at 1pm. 

  

The Parish Council and staff wish all the residents The Parish Council and staff wish all the residents The Parish Council and staff wish all the residents The Parish Council and staff wish all the residents 

of Brockworth a very happy, healthy and safe of Brockworth a very happy, healthy and safe of Brockworth a very happy, healthy and safe of Brockworth a very happy, healthy and safe 

holiday season!holiday season!holiday season!holiday season! 

    

No. & Operator Route 
Peak Frequency Off-Peak 

Frequency 
10 Stagecoach  Lower Tuffley – Gloucester – 

Hucclecote – Brockworth - 
Cheltenham 

Every 10 mins Every 30 mins 

61 Stagecoach Uley - Dursley – 
Stonehouse- Stroud – 
Brockworth – Cheltenham 

1 per hour None 

8 Stagecoach Gloucester Market Parade – 
Coopers Edge - Whittle Inn 
–Gloucester Business Park 
– Whittle Inn – Coopers 
Edge - Gloucester 

Every 15 
minutes 

Every 20 
minutes 

852 Pulhams Brockworth Library – 
Cirencester 

8.47am  and 12.02pm 



  

 
 

  

 
 


